KwEduFiles.com

Sur skuki NEWKUWAIT

دولة الكويت – وزارة التربية

الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص – التوجيه الفني للغمّ الإنجليزيم الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص - المتورد الدراسية الأولى 2018 / 2019

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية (الإنجليزية) / الزمن: ساعتان / الاسئلة في 7 صفحات

(60 درجة): (المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغوية الكتاب المقرر التعبير الاستيعاب المقروء)

نموذج الإجابت

KwEduFiles.com

للمدارس العربية الخاصة

TOTAL MARK (60)

I. VOCABULARY (8 MARKS)



	A-	Choose	the	correct	answer	from	a,	b, (c and	d:	(4 ×	1=	4M)
--	----	--------	-----	---------	--------	------	----	------	-------	----	------	----	----	---

01. It is a fact that foo	d and water are so	for all li	ving things.			
a) massive	b) paved	c) blind	d) essential			
02. Living in England	l is one of the ways to _	my spoken English.				
b) concentrate	b) install	c) <u>improve</u>	d) raise			
03. The lights are too	in here	and they are hurting	g my eyes badly.			
c) inclusive	b) inventive	c) <u>bright</u>	d) enthusiastic			
04. I've suffered from	n a terrible	last night as I at	e too much at dinner.			
d) sanitation	b) stomachache	c) script	d) lore			
B- Fill in the spaces v	vith the suitable words	from the list: (4 ×	1= 4M)			
(disea	nse / neglect / pavem	ent / revise / cap	oture)			
05. The old man fell	down and hit his head o	n the pavement yes	sterday.			
06. The acrobat was	so clever that he could	capture people's att	tention.			
07. Teachers should	never <u>neglect</u> children v	vith learning difficu	ılties in classes.			
08. In the end, my gra	andfather never lost hop	e and faced the bad	disease bravely.			

نموذج الإجابت

الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص - التوجيه الفني للغة الإنجليزية

للمدارس العربية الخاصة

II. GRAMMAR (5 MARKS)



A- Choose the correct answer from a, b and c: $(4 \times \frac{1}{2} = 2M)$

9. Yesterday, the young man watched the film (which - where - when) he has been waiting for a long time. His friend didn't watch it with him as he has (yet - just - already) watched it. They also couldn't find (more - enough - much) time to watch any other films together. But, they found that it (would - use - used) be nice to enjoy shopping instead.

B- Do as required in brackets: $(3 \times 1 = 3M)$

10. My friends arrived at the National Museum early morning.

(Negative)

My friends did not arrive .. etc

11. The mother took her kids to the seashore. She prepared some snacks. (Join: after)

The mother took her kids to the seashore, after she had prepared some snacks. Or

After the mother had prepared some snacks, she took her kids to the seashore.

12. 'I visit my grandparents at weekends', said Salem.

(Reported speech)

Salem said that he visited his grandparents at weekends.

تابع/اختبار الصف التاسع (هي مجال اللغة الإنجليزية) - نهاية الفاترة الدراسية الأولى 2018 / 2019 - الصفحة الثالثة

نموذج الإجابت

الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص-التوجيه الفني للفة الإنجليزية للمدارس العربية الخاصة

III. LANGUAGE FUNCTIONS (6 MARKS)



Write what you would SAY in the following situations: $(3 \times 2 = 6M)$

13. Your teacher asks your opinion about old and modern mobile phones.

Expressing Opinion / Comparing and contrasting information / Giving reasons

14. Your friends want to know how to have a healthy lifestyle.

Giving advice / Expressing opinion - beliefs

15. Your family thinks of having a different enjoyable summer vacation.

Suggesting / Making plans / Expressing preferences

Any reasonable response is accepted

IV. SET BOOK QUESTIONS (6 MARKS)

Answer only THREE of the following questions: $(3 \times 2 = 6M)$

16. 'Water is not only important for drinking'. Mention some other usages of it.

Water is also important for personal hygiene, cooking, washing clothes and watering plants.

17. How do charities help some people in our society?

They take care and look after children, the poor and the disabled people.

18. What can we do to have a better quality of life in our city?

We can solve traffic problems, plant more trees and stop noise.

19. To be a good storyteller you should have special abilities. Mention two.

Having an expressive face and a voice that is varied and interesting.

Any reasonable answer is accepted

تابع/ اختبار الصف التاسع (في مجال اللغة الإنجليزية) - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى 2018 / 2019 - الصفحة الرابعة للمدارس العربية الخاصة الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص - التوجيه الفني للغة الإنجليزية نموذج الإجابة

V. WRITING (15 MARKS)

Medicine is not aimed at helping us to live longer, but at helping us to live healthier. Plan and write a two-paragraph report (not less than12 sentences) about medicine and health, comparing medicine in the past to it now and why medicine is important.

The following guide words may help you:

(makers / discover / dramatically / disease / dangerous / science labs / important / treat / cough / feel-good)

Your writing should include a topic sentence, supporting details and a conclusion. Pre-writing Plan (2 M)

2019 / 2019 - الصفحة الخامسة	بزيت - نهايت الفترة الدراسية الأولى	ابع/اختبار الصف التاسع (في مجال اللغة الإنجلي
------------------------------	-------------------------------------	---

الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص-التوجيه الفني للغة الإنجليزية

للمدارس العربية الخاصة

نموذج الإجابة Write you topic here (13 M)

Planning	Exposition of ideas &	Paragraphing & Numbers of	Grammar	Spelling	Handwriting & Punctuation	Total Mark
(2)	Coherence (7)	sentences (2)	(1)	(1)	(2)	(15)
				_		

- 2 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.
- Off point planning/topics receive zero

نموذج الإجابة

الإدارة العامة للتعليم الخاص – التوجيه الفني للغة الإنجليزية

للمدارس العربية الخاصة

VI. READING COMPREHENSION (20 MARKS)



Read the following passage, then answer the questions below:

What important days in your life do you remember?

I remember my first day at university very clearly. I was very nervous because I didn't know anyone. However, my first day at university will always be unforgettable.



At first, I was lost and afraid. I didn't know where to go and I had to ask a stranger. This person was very polite and showed me the way to a building. When I arrived, I saw many students and I felt scared. After a while, I asked one young man, called Peter, what was happening and we discovered that we were in the same group. We introduced ourselves. We joined in with some newcomers' special activities. Soon, I started feeling much better. Those activities helped me feel part of a team as a university student.

Later, we began our classes. However, all our classmates were quiet. The teacher talked for a while and then we introduced ourselves. I met two new young men. Soon, we became four good friends and started chatting and learnt more about each other. We spent the rest of the day <u>together</u> until we had to go home.

I am always going to remember that day because I had the <u>opportunity</u> to meet many people. Most importantly, I met the best friends that I have ever had. Finally, I think that it is natural that on the first day at university we feel nervous, but often difficult experiences have happy endings.

A- Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and d: $(4 \times 2\frac{1}{2} = 10M)$

20	The cuitable	title for this pass	age is:

a) First Day at University

b) A Scared Student

c) Friends at University

- d) University Life
- 21. The underlined word together, in paragraph 3, refers to:
 - a) the writer and Peter

b) the writer and all classmates

c) the writer and his teacher

- d) the writer and his new friends
- 22. The newcomers' special activities helped the writer feel:
 - a) very polite

b) all alone

c) much better

- d) as a stranger
- 23. The underlined word opportunity, in paragraph 4, means:
 - a) chance

b) habitat

c) chatter

d) injury

B- Answer the following questions, according to the passage: $(4 \times 2\frac{1}{2} = 10M)$

- 24. Why did the writer get very worried on his/her first day at university?
 Because he/she didn't know anyone.
- 25. Sometimes, strangers could be good people. Give an example.
 The writer felt lost. He asked a stranger where to go, and the stranger was polite and helped him a lot.
- 26. How do you know that the writer is not that brave person?

 He/She mentioned/said that he/she was afraid and scared in two situations / twice.
- 27. What do you think was the best thing that happened to the student on this day?
 Meeting the best friends he/she has ever had.

Any reasonable answer, related to the passage, is accepted

End of Exam. Good Luck!

